LPVCA General Meeting
September 13, 2016

Call to order at 7:00 p.m. by President, Janice Hall.

In attendance were:  	President, Janice Hall
			Vice President, Jim Carroll
			Treasurer, Bina Moore
			Secretary, Barbara Martinez
			Member at Large, Becky Nisttahuz
			

There was a quorum in attendance.  Twenty-five individuals were in attendance.

The meeting opened by Jim Carrol informing the community of the latest crime activity occurring in the neighborhood.  He informed the group that he is also the Neighborhood Crime Watch Coordinator.  The latest criminal activity involved a 2012 Dodge Avenger.  Anyone noticing this vehicle are to call Officer Steve Paschall at 817-459-6389.  He gave the website Nextdoor for neighbors to be connected and know what’s going on in their neighborhoods and surrounding neighborhoods.

Bina Moore thanked everyone for their monetary donations and physical labor with the building of the fence on South Mainsail.  Voluntary donations total amount was $2,280.00.  She reported the General Fund Balance as of 08/31/16 is $2,590.06.  

Barb Martinez announced that the sound barrier fence along Hwy. 360 was approved.  Time of initial construction and completion was unknown.

Janice Hall thanked everyone that gave donations to the fence and/or to the community association. Janice Hall announced Arlington Parks and Recreation will be dispersing trees for neighborhoods.  Residents are to go to the website to sign in.  Handouts for the L.E.A.F. (Let’s Enhance Arlington’s Forest) program was made available.  She stated the LPVCA’s website:  Lakeportvillage.org to everyone present at the meeting.  Unfortunately, the guest speaker did not attend the meeting.  Will try to reschedule a realtor to speak on home values.

Richard Backus stated house values are up.  The cost per square foot was $57.00/square foot and currently is $65.00/square foot.

Janice made the announcement of National Night Out.  It is to be held October 4, 2016 from 6:30pm-8:00pm on South Mainsail Lane.  Ice cream and bottles of water are to be served. 

Jim Carroll stated it was time to open the floor to make nominations and vote for the next officers for LPVCA.  All nominations made were motioned and seconded.  The outcome was:
Janice Hall-President, Paul Carlson-Vice-President, Bina Moore-Treasurer, Barbara Martinez-Secretary and Member at Large-Jim Carroll.
Janice Hall stated there is still a need for street captains for the following streets:  Divanna, O’Conner, Port Phillip and Capstan.  Ms. Nastassia Macharia told the group she would assist the Port Phillip street captain.  It was not confirmed that Port Phillip has a primary street captain.

Discussion was open to the floor.  Many individuals had code compliance issues.  Barbara Martinez told the group the Code Compliance officer for LPVCA (South District) was Neal Lucas.  His phone number is 817-459-5342.

Code Compliance Issues:

There is an abandoned house with weeds at 2218 Bantry.  The individuals that had moved had left their cat.

There is a dismantled vehicle on O’Conner Street.  Code compliance ordinance regarding vehicles is vehicles are not to obstruct traffic and cannot be repaired out in the street.

Homeowners cannot hold a business in a residential area.

Another issue was having water drainage from one yard into another leaving standing water.  This was susceptible for mosquitoes and potential Zika and West Nile viruses.

Call Code Compliance if needing sidewalks or curbs repaired.

Becky Nisttahuz confirmed that calling Code Compliance does work.

It was discussed of placing announcements in the next newsletter about trash and recycle pick up days.  Neighbors are to be reminded to use their recycle bins appropriately. Be mindful of school buses having to turn wide on side streets.  Need to be mindful where cars are parked and to give the bus room to turn the corner. Be mindful of dogs needing to be on a leash.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Other items discussed were the possibility of a future beautification project for New York and Camaby entrance into the neighborhood.  Mrs. T.  Morrison said her husband is in the landscaping business and would like to place a bid on LPVCA’s landscaping/mowing care when the current contract ends.  Looking into speed humps or speed bumps in the neighborhood due to speeding cars and potential of hitting children playing.  


Motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.


Respectively submitted,


Barbara Martinez
Secretary
LPVCA
